
 
 

ARTICLE TWENTY-TWO 
PERQUISITES 

 
22.1 The University shall designate reasonable space on existing bulletin boards for 

use by the Federation. 
 
22.2 Postings on all such bulletin boards shall be made by or at the direction of the 

Federation President.  All such postings shall clearly indicate sponsorship by the 
Federation. 

 
22.3 The Federation shall be permitted to use appropriate facilities such as 

classrooms or lecture rooms for Federation meetings during the academic year.  
Such meetings shall not be scheduled in a manner which would conflict with 
previously arranged Faculty meetings, duties, and assignments, or with 
previously arranged use of such facilities.  The time, place and day of the month 
of the Federation meetings shall be mutually agreed upon prior to the 
commencement of each academic year and may be altered through mutual 
agreement.  The University community shall make every reasonable effort to 
avoid the scheduling of meetings, which involve Faculty members, which would 
conflict with regularly established monthly Federation meetings. 

 
22.4 The Federations shall be permitted to use duplicating equipment, as available, 

provide that such Federation use does not conflict or interfere with normal 
University use of such equipment.  The Federation agrees to pay for such use at 
the usual and customary rate then in effect for such use.  The Federation 
further agrees to pay charges for such use within a reasonable period not to 
exceed thirty (30) calendar days after a monthly invoice is received.  If such 
payments are not made, Federation use may be discontinued. 

 
22.5 The University shall make a reasonable effort to create office space for the 

Federation. 
 
22.6 Faculty members may use available telephones for on-campus calls regarding 

Federation business.  For long distance or off-campus calls for Federation 
purposes, the University will make available a telephone and a long distance 
service.  The Federation will be responsible for all costs related to such 
telephone and its use.  The University will bill the Federation on a regular basis 
for such costs. 

 
22.7 Faculty members may use the on-campus mail service and email service for 

Federation business. 
 
22.8 The University shall maintain an account number in the Finance and Accounting 

office to permit billing of the Federation for use of telephone, copying and 
printing services. 

 
22.9 In any academic year, one (1) member of the bargaining unit may be granted up 

to one (1) year of unpaid leave for the purpose of serving as an officer or staff 
member of the American Federation of Teachers. 




